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Design and Access Statement Lower Ground floor Flat 9 St Georges Terrace London NW1.
Background information and context

Please refer to the Heritage Statement.
Design considerations

The Terrace as a whole is subject to a grade 2 Statutory Listing and fall within the Primrose Hill conservation area. Again please refer to Heritage Statement.
The proposals 

The proposal is to extension at Lower ground level, with garden reinstated over to provide a family unit with access to external amenity space. In addition a new room in garden will be provided with green roof and walls to give access to the upper garden level. It is also proposed to remove the modern conservatory reinstating the original plan form at the rear. The modern balustrade in the garden that gives protection to high level section of the garden will be removed and the garden level reduced and rationalised. With respect to the original flat internal alterations and refurbishment will take place including the reinstatement of the original plan form at the rear.
In terms of philosophy the original areas of the flat will be treated as a restoration with details and form reflecting the 19th century character of the flat but in a pragmatic workaday way that would have been employed in the original building. The new areas will be dealt with as modern building of its time to give a clear distinction between the new work and the heritage asset. Please refer to the Heritage Statement for detail.
Impact on neighbouring properties

The use of the property remains within the same class. The exaggerated terracing to the garden will be removed resulting in the upper level of the garden being reduced in height, 

 Energy/resources usage

In line with current national and local government policy on energy conservation, overall energy consumption will be reduced both in terms of passive measures and the equipment used. High levels of insulation with be used in the new construction plus modern control systems will be employed. The overall effect of these alterations will be to upgrade the SAP rating of this building.
Disabled Access

When built this was not a consideration it is unlikely that someone with a disability would chose such a flat due to the stepped access which fails to meet the approved document part K on all points let alone part M. There are no options to improve this due to the space available and the restrictions imposed by the Grade 2 Listing.
With respect to the new works all electrical fittings and door handle heights etc. will conform to current part M standards. The principle reception area and bedrooms will be accessible within the flat for ambulant disabled people with the new cloakroom on the ground floor meeting ambulant standards despite access from the street would be problematic.  In essence we believe we have reached a good balance of the actual need for access and the constraints of the building. 
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